					






		April 15, 2020

Dear Oak Bay Residents and Members,

On Sunday we sent out a message in regards to the ongoing COVID-19 situation and how it is affecting the different departments within the Oak Bay Golf & Marina Community. The complete original message can be seen below.

On April 14, 2020 the Provincial Government extended the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act for another 28 days. This means that the golf course remains closed as a non-essential service until at least May 12. Turf Operations will continue as discussed in Sunday's letter wherein we requested that people please respect that the golf course is Private Property. There is work being completed, including removal of some fallen and dead trees which can pose a danger. 

We made it clear in the original message that you may use the golf course cart paths with your dogs and strollers for walking before 7:30 am and after 4:15pm Monday - Friday and all day Saturday and Sunday until further notice. Please remember to maintain acceptable physical distancing measures at all times. 

Some have chosen to disregard this message. This has led us to the unfortunate position of sending this email as a warning that the entire course will be shut if these times are not adhered to. People using the property outside of the posted hours will be considered to be trespassing on Private Property.

The garbage containers at the construction yard and the clubhouse are not for the community use at this time. Please refrain from entering the construction yard area at anytime. Thank you.

April 12, 2020

First and foremost we hope that you and your family are all healthy and are getting through these turbulent and uncertain times caused by the COVID-19 virus. The health and safety of all of our team,residents, members and visitors are of paramount importance to us. It is for these reasons that we are strictly adhering to the most recent (April 11, 2020) guidelines set forth by the Federal and Provincial governments and the Health Professionals.

We will continue to monitor the situation daily and comply and respond to the by-laws and best practices recommended by government and industry experts. As of the most recent updates and models it appears that we are being warned to be ready to continue in the current operation of essential businesses only for weeks to come. The rest are asked to work from home where possible and stay home other than going out for essential needs and when we do go out to ensure we are practicing social distancing. Based on the current rules in place we wanted to update you all on the different areas of our operation.

GOLF COURSE

All golf courses in Ontario have been deemed as a nonessential business and are not allowed to have courses or building facilities available to the public. The Provincial Government has deemed it is
permissible for Turf Operations to continue in order for courses to not suffer any long term damage. At Oak Bay this means that Keir, Owen and Jason are currently the only three working on the course. This
allows for us to maintain proper social distancing while following all other protocols and not putting any other staff members in possible harm’s way. The course has endured this past winter very well and we
look forward to the day we can all enjoy this spectacular property. Property clean up has already begun and in the coming weeks you will find us cutting fairways, rough and teeing areas as the weather warms up.

We are asking that you kindly recognize that the course is officially closed and is also private property which should not be accessed by bicycles or any type of motorized vehicle, including privately owned
gas or electric golf carts at any time.

WALKING TRAILS

We understand that people need to get out and get some fresh air and exercise and can do so by utilizing the walking trails. These trails do traverse the course for a short time and we accept that we will
see some of you enjoying these which is encouraged at any time.

You may also use the golf course cart paths with your dogs and strollers before 7:30 am and after 4:15pm Monday - Friday and all day Saturday and Sunday until further notice. Please remember to maintain acceptable physical distancing measures at all times. 

These times will change as the weather warms up and allows for an earlier start. We will update you as the times change. For the upcoming week the turf crew will be on the course Monday - Friday from 7:45 am to 4:15 pm preparing the grounds for the season with the government guidelines and protocols in place. 

All the walking trails are open from dawn to dusk, 7 days a week and have recently been cleared to better define the different routes. Due to ongoing Marina construction, two of the trails are cut short of the usual circuit as they approach the construction area. Please avoid entering the Marina area. We also ask the dog owners to dispose of all animal waste at your residence. The garbage containers at the construction yard and the clubhouse are not for the community use at this time. Thank you!

﻿CLUBHOUSE & RESTAURANT

While the clubhouse must remain closed and is non-accessible to the public, the restaurant will be able to operate as an essential business by following the rules and regulations set forth by our Provincial Government including take away (curbside) service. We are working on the menu and sanitizing safe-guards to be sure we stay safe and protect everyone involved. More details will be forth - coming.

MARINA

Marinas are also on the list of nonessential businesses. The only marina operations currently permitted are for those people whose only access to their primary residence is by watercraft. Many of you have
probably noticed that work has begun on clearing trees and preparing the area at the marina for the next phase of town homes to be built. Due to this area now being a construction site no persons should
be entering the area in vehicles or on foot. As the construction process moves forward there will be slip holder only access points and parking areas created to ensure safety in the area once that marina is able
to open.

Thank you for your understanding and patience during this trying time. We ask that you all continue to do what is asked of us by the Ontario Government and Health Canada officials to ensure the overall
health and safety of our community and to do our part to help stop the spread of the COVID -19 virus.

Stay safe and we will update you on the golf course operations as we get closer to May.

Thank you,

Keir, Owen and Jason.
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